
 

 PROUD ORGANIZER OF THE TROPICAL PARK CAR SHOW

JUNE 2016 VOLUME 18, #6

Happy                   Anniversary
of the 1956 ThunderbirdMy little blue T-Bird

Gary I. Stump 2009
If you truly enjoy your classic Thunderbird as I do,
all the time, effort and cost is well worth it!
Enjoy your T-Bird!
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Make your dream happen.
• 3 LOCATIONS NATIONWIDE • HUGE IN-STOCK INVENTORIES  

• 24/7 PHONE SUPPORT • LOW SHIPPING RATES

1957 Thunderbird

“Hello, I just wanted to give praise to your company and the 
great job you do.  In a world that seems to lack in customer  
service, as well as a complete business plan, your company  
is head and shoulders above the rest.  Being a long time car  

restorer, tech advisor and a shop supervisor, it is a pleasure to 
deal with a company of your quality.  Through the years I have 
tried other companies but your company is the best...  Once 
again thanks for providing a great service to the car hobby.”    

Brent B. — Iowa

R e s t o R i n g  A m e R i c A n  H i s t o R y

55-57 THUNDERBIRD

VISIT US AT WWW.NATIONALPARTSDEPOT.COM
Restoration/Performance Parts & Accessories

FREE Parts Catalogs Call 24/7 800-874-7595

FLORIDA DEPOT  
800-874-7595  

900 SW 38th Ave  
Ocala, FL 34474

MICHIGAN DEPOT  
800-521-6104

2435 S Haggerty Rd  
Canton, MI 48188

N CAROLINA DEPOT 
800-368-6451

7000 MacFarlane Blvd  
Charlotte, NC 28262

3 LOCATIONS  
WALK IN HOURS  
Mon. - Fri. 8am-7pm  
Sat. - Sun. 9am-5pm

Copyright © 2016 by National Parts Depot, All Rights Reserved

Follow Us On
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Our meetings are held the Third Wednesday of each 
month at The Trattoria Pampered Chef
7347 Miami Lakes Dr. Miami Lakes FL 33014
Our Host is Gabriel Nash.

CORNEReditor’s
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
CTC CHAPTER #114 JUNE 2016 VOLUME 18, #6

OFFICERS

Oscar Castro  President
305 457 8196
oscar@mbsenet.com

Gary Stump  1st Vice President
786 525 5170
grytbird@aol.com

Leo Saladino 2nd Vice President
954 456 4887
leolasharue@aol.com

Poppy Madden  Secretary
954 566 0000
wuzfuz7@aol.com 

Peter Klein  Treasurer
305 376 8578
pclein@bellsouth.net

Ed Raabe  Past President
954 3838111
ed.raabe@gmail.com

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133
Phone: 305-794-2774   E-mail:  PClein@bellsouth.net

Editor Ed Raabe: Ed.raabe@gmail.com
George Bishopric –Newsletter proofreading
www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com

Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida
Felipe Cos Founder

DIRECTORS 

George Bishopric 954 761 1438
georgemia@mac.com

Connie Danluck 305 206 9053
conico@bellsouth.net

Norm Gabe 305 895 3453
norm@enviromentalcontrol.com

Ed Brown 954 931 4542
doubleliz@aol.com

Felix Hernandez 305 613 6775
hrn3120@bellsouth.com

Mike McNeal 954 786 8571
tamcneal37@aol.com

Bob Toney 305 592 9782
jtoney49@aol.com

Georgina Dominguez
305-000-0000	
gmdominguez4017@aol.com 

Ernie Saladino  954 559 0068
salamoney1317@gmail.com

Grace Vazquez 305 979 1065
41buickspecial@gmail.com

INTERNET DIRECTOR

Oscar Castro 305 457 8196
oscar@mbsenet.com

EVENTS & PROMOTIONS

Daisy Hernandez  305 613 6775
hrn3120@bellsouth.com

PAST PRESIDENTS
Felipe Cos  1999
Ken Lemming  2000
Felix Hernandez  2001
Norm Gabe  2002
Andre Fournier  2003-4  
Connie Danluck 2005      

Ed Brown 2006-07 
Connie Danluck 2008
Ed Brown 2009  
Daisy Hernandez 2010-11   
Peter Klein 2012-13   
Ed Raabe 2014-15

CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

1 J U N E  2 0 1 6  V O L U M E  1 8 ,  # 6

Hello Club Members,

This month we ‘welcome’ the Summer Season. Car shows will be 
fewer and most of our cars will remain indoors out of the rain.

One show, not to be missed is the Father’s Day show held at Mizner 
Park in Boca Raton June 19th This is a Russ G Event that is a Icon 
of Carshows in our area. Originally created by Russ Gagliano, now 
his son Russ, is carring on the tradition. Usually a few of our Club 
Members attend. Lets try for a big group this year!

This issue will feature a few of the Carshows our members attended 
in May. This Issue has a reprint of an article Gary Stump wrote 
about his 56 back in 2009. His car is still looking great today! Maybe 
it will inspire a few new articles!

The Tech page is a result of some research on the “steering” issue 
in our 55-57 Birds. I hope you find it informative.

Finally it Father’s Day this month and I added a gift guide!

Pictures of the Events are also available for viewing on our Club 
Facebook Page www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida 
and our club Website www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com

Some Photos courtesy of BRP Brandon Rudich Productions and 
Le Ren Originals Tech Corner reprinted with permission from 
Restoration & Redemption Blogspot.

I surely appreciate the articles that are being contributed to our 
Thunderbird News by our members. Please keep them coming! 
Top priority will go to articles about a Classic Thunderbird of South 
Florida Events and we welcome any story about a Classic Car 
Event where Thunderbirds appear. Technical articles are much 
appreciated, as some of us do get our fingernails dirty and our 
knuckles bloodied!

This year I look forward to a short story from EVERY CLUB 
MEMBER who owns a 1956 T-Bird for the 2016 Thunderbird News

Tell us how you found it and why you bought it. Where and from 
whom you bought it. i.e. (a nice couple living in Indianapolis who 
had owned it for 20 years) If it has “history” or “celebrity”. What 
condition was it in when you bought it?. What you have had done to 
it since you became the owner of it. What your plans are for the car 
in the future. Believe me, we want to hear about YOUR car!

You don’t need to be a ‘literary genius’ to write a few lines. I can fix 
up if you like. Please us Microsoft Word or the Apple Pages

If you have favorite pictures of your “baby” please send those also, 
1mb or smaller

Deadline is the 3rd Thursday of the month right after or month club 
meeting.

Thanks to you all for contributing to this month’s edition,

Ed Raabe

JUNE 2016



INTERNET PAGE

HAPPY BIRTHDAY IN

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird:	 _____________	www.fordautomobiles.com
Ford racing:	___________________	www.fordacing.com
Speedvision:	 __________________	www.speedvision.com
CTCI’s Home Page:	_____________	www.ctci.org
Daytona’s Turkey run:	___________	www.carshows.org
Metroplex EarlyBirds:	___________	www.geocities.com
Arizona Classic T-Bird Club:	 _____	classic-thunderbird.org
Santa Clara Valley T-Birds:	______	www.tbird.org/scvt
Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird:	 ____	www.tbird.org/snctb
Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird:	__	www.tbirdsofconn.com
Chicagoland Thunderbirds:	_______	www.thunderbirds.org
Potomac Classic T-bird:	__________	www.hydratech.com
Old Cars	______________________	www. greatoldcars.com 
Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland	_ www.ctcc9.com

Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed our 
address www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com and we 
have a Facebook page too! Search Classic Thunderbird 
Club South Florida or

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

We encourage participation on our Facebook page. Send 
Posts about everything Thunderbird related and we will 
enjoy other “car stuff too. 

Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you attend. 
And other stuff you think we T-Bird lovers would like. Just 
keep it as clean as your T-Bird on “Detail Day”! 

Our Club’s web page:

www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com

CTCI NEWS
DUES ARE DUE in NOVEMBER each year

$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE By DEC. 1st,
To become a member or renew your membership

Please go online to
www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com 

Checks may be sent to:
THE CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB of 

SOUTH FLORIDA
Attention: Peter Klein, Treasurer
4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133

NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:

AACA Ft Lauderdale Region. President Bob Dunn
954-563-7696  www.ftlauderdaleaaca.com 

AACA South Florida Region. President, Ron Mitro
305-467-8196  www.aaca.org/southflorida 

Auto Appraisal Network: John & Bret Layzell
305-899-9963  www.autoappraisalnetwork.com/miami 

Benefit Car Shows: Oscar Castro
305-467-8196 www.benefitcarshows.com
oscar@benefitcarshows.com

Gerry Car Show: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228  email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 

Magic Mustangs: Frank Alonso
305 551-6077  Fadatec@aol.com

Muscle Stangs of Miami: Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437

Jumpin’ Jack Productions: Jack Corssino
305-214-2277  www.jumpinjackproductions.com 

DB Entertainment Inc.: Dick Barten
954-563-4000  Bandsouth@bellsouth.net 

Cruisin South Florida: Scott the MusicMan 
scott@cuisinsouthflorida.com 

Ft Lauderdale Mustang Club: Mark Patterson
www.flmustangclub.com  

Cobra Joe Productions: Joe Bevelacqua 
jbevsr@msn.com 

VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter.  President David Bobbitt 
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 

Russ G Events: Russ Gagliano III
russ@russgevents.com 

My apologies, 
If I have 
missed your 
birthday it is 
because I do 
not have your 
information.
Please 
contact me to 
update your 
records.

Frank Jones	 6th

Poppy Madden	 10th

Juan Gonzalez	 13th

Judy Saladino	 13th

Martin Vazquez	 17th

J U N E  2 0 1 6  V O L U M E  1 8 ,  # 62



JUNE 2016

Letter from the President   Oscar Castro

Happy Thundering!

Oscar Castro
President - 2016
Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida  

Happy News! Our meeting attendance continues to grow…   
Sad News! The attendance is increasing because of all the 
new members coming to the meetings.  This means that a lot 
of the “old” members have not been regularly attending.  “Old 
Members” we’ve missed you, come on over to our June meeting 
and see why our attendance is growing!  In the meantime, 
please read the meeting minutes, included in this Newsletter, so 
that you can catch up on what has been happening, get excited 
about the news, and come to the next meeting!  Please make 
sure that your membership dues are current so that you don’t 
miss any of the planned activities.

Our next event will be the annual Sunday Brunch meeting.  Daisy 
and her crew are evaluating new locations, since our regular 
location, the Hillcrest, is no longer available.  Please come to the 
next meeting and find out what they discovered.

Also, coming up but date not yet established, is the LUAU which 
will replace our annual summer picnic for this year.  To beat 
the heat, it will definitely be an evening event and we are trying 
to work out a date sometime during the colder months maybe 
in October or November.  We have plans to bring in a troupe 
of Polynesian Dancers and a Fire-Knife Dancer, as well as a 
very special Chef that will cook a great meal for us, right at the 
feast!  This event will be at no cost to our members, just one of 
the ways that we are demonstrating our commitment to invest 
in our members and to thank them for their continued support 
during our activities and their willingness to say “present” when 
we need help with our fundraisers.

At the May meeting, we revealed some BIG news; we are 
bringing back the Florida’s 300 Mile Rallye! From now on, to 
be the Felipe Cos Memorial Florida 300 Mile Rallye.  Felipe 
founded the Florida’s 300 Mile Rallye many years ago and since 

then, there have been many editions of the event which have 
taken many adventurous people thru the back roads of Southern 
Florida.  Felipe loved Rallies, he was the creator of the first 
precision Rallye in the Southeast U.S.  His purpose then was to 
train racers for the GREAT RACE.  The Great Race is the oldest 
time-precision rally in the U.S. with prizes over $350,000.00; 
4,500 miles in 14 days from coast to coast.  His Florida’s 300 
Mile Rallye is only two or three days in Florida’s back roads 
with prizes and trophies.  Oh, and by the way, the 300 miles 
sometimes come out closer to 400 or 450 more or less.  I guess 
that when he named it, “The 300 Mile Rally” sounded much 
better than “The 300 or 400 or 450 miles more or less Rallye”!

This next Rallye, which is schedule for September 16-18, 2016 
will be a bit different than the ones that have preceded it.  This one 
will have lots of social events mixed in, just like the social Road 
Tours that are so common in the northern states.  It will involve a 
3-day round trip from Miami to Sebring, to Wauchula, to Arcadia, 
to Fort Myers, and back to Miami.  In addition to the precision 
part of the rally, there will many social activities incorporated 
into the schedule, among them are a visit to a Museum, a wine 
tasting at a Winery, several “welcome” receptions along the way, 
a Town Circle Car Show, a live concert, a BBQ Dinner, breakfast 
on an Airport Runway (that right, I said breakfast on an Airport 
Runway), one or two laps around the Sebring Race Track, a visit 
to the Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre, and others!  More details 
will be forthcoming via at the June meeting and the website.

Felipe was the first to introduce the 300 Mile Precision Rally to 
South Florida, now, not only will that rally live on, but because 
of his enthusiasm and encouragement, The Classic Thunderbird 
Club will also become the first to introduce the Classic Car Road 
Tour to South Florida!  Details to follow soon, registration will 
be limited and will cut off early in order to get all the activities 
arranged, so come to the next meeting!

Information on all of our activities will be also be posted on our 
website ww.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com, check in often!

Thank you all for being members of the best Classic Thunderbird 
Club in South Florida!
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C L A S S I C  T H U N D E R B I R D  C L U B  O F  S O U TH  F L O R I D A
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SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

BY DAISY HERNANDEZMay 18th, 2016 at Trattoria Pampered Chef, Miami Lakes

MINUTES  OF  MEET ING 
fun and exciting activity for the club, but at the same time the 
perfect event in which to remember and honor Felipe, for he 
absolutely loved Rallies.  The Rallye is schedule for September 
16-18, 2016 and will involve a round trip from Miami to Sebring, 
to Wauchula, Arcadia, Fort Myers, and back to Miami.  In 
addition to the precision part of the rally, there will many social 
activities incorporated into the schedule, among them are a visit 
to a Museum, a wine tasting at a Winery, several “welcome” 
receptions along the way, a Town Circle Car Show, a live concert, 
a BBQ Dinner, breakfast on an Airport Runway, one or two laps 
around the Sebring Race Track, a visit to the Murder Mystery 
Dinner Theatre, and others!  More details will be forthcoming via 
at the June meeting and the website.

WINGS OVER MIAMI

The Wings Over Miami show at the Tamiami Airport will be held 
on Saturday May 28, Ed Raabe is trying to get a group of T-Birds 
to come and park together.

R & M AUCTION

Treasurer Peter Klein thanked all the members that participated 
in the best fundraiser event yet Auctions America Ft Lauderdale. 
A special thanks to Leo Saladino for picking up the slack that 
our main guy Mike McNeal fell sick with the flu.  He informed us 
that we made $5,000 this year. He explained how this auction 
company relies on us more and more each year and explained 
our involvement to the new members of the auction.

CLUB SECRETARY

Member Ed Raabe asked the members if anyone was interested 
in assuming the position of club secretary. Member Poppy 
Madden has been the secretary for many years and could use 
a break. He asked that hopefully someone will volunteer for 
the position at the next meeting. Daisy recognized the fantastic 
job Poppy has been doing for the club, to a rousing round of 
applause. 

Ed Raabe motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm, seconded 
by Stuart Corenblum. 

Meeting was adjourned

Meeting was called to order by President Castro at 7:26 pm.

NEW MEMBERS

The President introduced and welcomed the Morales family as 
new members of the club. Angel informed the members that 
he had a 1955 Thunderbird.  The Morales sons gave the 1955 
Thunderbird to their father for his 65th birthday a couple of days 
before the meeting.

LUAU PARTY

The president informed the members that a place has been 
found in Hollywood for the Luau Party but member Leo Saladino 
will be making contact with the concerned party and will fill us in 
with all the particulars at the next meeting.

BUFFET BREAKFAST

Social Committee Chairperson Daisy Hernandez informed 
the club that Hillcrest Country Club was no longer available 
for breakfast as they had closed down all the food service.  
She found other Country Clubs in the area that have a Buffet 
Breakfast, The Grand Palms, Bonaventure Country Club, 
Plantation Country Club and Miami Shores.  Members asked 
Daisy set up dates and invite the members to attend the different 
Sunday Brunches at each of these Country Clubs so that we 
can decide the best place for the club to hold its annual buffet 
meeting. 

NATIONAL DEPOT CAR MUSEUM

Daisy informed that members that member, Gail Corenblum will 
help us plan the next club outing to visit the private museum of 
National Car Depot.  More information on the trip at the next club 
meeting.

SEBRING RALLY

The President informed us that he had spent the previous 4-day 
weekend scouting out possible venues and route for our next 
big event, the Felipe Cos Memorial “Florida 300 Mile Rallye”.  
He mentioned that the Florida 300 Mile Rallye was founded by 
Felipe many years ago and that the last edition was in October 
of 2014, but sadly, Felipe fell I’ll at the last minute and could 
not attend.  He (the President) added that this was not only a 



Steering...
At the risk of being overly tutorial, let me describe how steering 
works on ‘50s vintage cars. The steering wheel is attached to a 
long shaft, inside the steering column, which is in turn attached 
to the input shaft of the steering box.

TECH TALK PAGE Restoration & Redemption Blog Spot

Exploded view of Thunderbird steering. The steering wheel would be above and to the 
left of this diagram. The front wheels attach to the right and left ends of the spindles.

The steering box is bolted to the frame on the bottom front driver’s 
side of the engine compartment. It contains gears that translate 
the motion of the steering wheel into a much smaller motion of 
the Pittman arm, which projects out below the chassis frame 
behind the front wheels. A rod called a drag link is suspended 
between the Pittman arm and a similar sized idler arm bolted on 
the opposite side of the engine compartment. It is set up such 
that turning the wheel to the left will move the drag link very 
precisely to the right, in a very controlled way. Left and right tie 
rods connect this drag link to the front wheel steering knuckles, 
which in turn control the direction of the spindles and thus the 
front wheels. Turning the steering wheel turns the steering box 
input shaft, the internal gears then translate this motion to the 
Pittman arm, which moves the drag link slightly, pushing/pulling 
both the tie rods, and then the steering knuckles, moving the 
spindles and turning the front wheels.
Modern steering boxes are actually very remarkable pieces of 
engineering... they typically use either “recirculating ball” or “rack 
and pinion” technology, which is very efficient, reliable, and they 
don’t wear out... at least not for hundreds of thousands of miles. 
In 1955, however, Ford used “worm and sector” technology. 
These are not so reliable, and they do indeed wear out. The worm 
gear is on the input shaft (connected to the steering wheel), and 
the sector has a roller gear to tightly engage the worm. Here’s 
a sequence with the top cover removed showing the worm and 
roller. The input shaft is on the right side of the picture, the worm 
gear at the bottom, and the sector arm at the top.
It’s pretty clever, and it works well. The problem with this 
arrangement is that, over time, the worm gear tends to wear 
down in the center (because the wheels spend almost all of their 
time pointed straight ahead or at very small angles), but it doesn’t 
wear much on the ends. This wear can create a lot of “slop” 
in the steering... up to several inches of steering wheel travel 

before the front wheels move. That’s actually pretty dangerous 
at highway speeds! The gears can be tightened together to 
remove this slop, but then the steering will bind up and jam in a 
tight turn. That’s even more dangerous.
The steering box on my ‘55 t-bird has exactly this problem... too 
much slop. It needs to be rebuilt. It is also still on the car, at the 
body shop. I needed to leave it on the car... otherwise,

Full right turn. Note how rough the worm gear is. It needs to be replaced.

Center

Full left turn
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the front wheels couldn’t be turned together, and moving the car 
around would become very difficult. Since I have to rebuild the 
steering box anyway, I looked into replacing it with something 
better.
1957 was the last year Ford used worm-andsector steering 
boxes. 1958 Fords used recirculating ball steering boxes, which 
are much stronger and don’t have the “wear in the middle” 
problem. Sadly, this newer steering box won’t just bolt onto on 
my t-bird. The steering column would need to be shorter. Also, 
‘57 and earlier Fords routed the horn wire from the steering 
wheel down the hollow center of the steering shaft, all the way 
through the steering box, and out the end to pick up the horn 
relay. Later Fords don’t do this, and use a brush and slip ring for 
the horn signal. To use the later steering box, I’d need a whole 
new steering column, and steering wheel, and turn signal switch. 
Now we are into some big $$!
My t-bird does not have power steering. While I can easily bolt on 
a period-correct power steering setup for $2K, I really don’t want 
to. Vintage power steering units are basically a hydraulic ram 

that moves the drag link back and forth, based on the position 
of the Pittman arm. They tend to leak, and don’t provide much 
driver feedback. This is very unlike modern power steering. I’ve 
decided to keep the manual steering, and it’s better road feel. I 
may have to work a little harder when parallel parking, especially 
with radial tires.
Note that the roller on the sector arm in the pictures above has 
three teeth... this is a 1957 tbird “three tooth” box. It is a bolt-on 
replacement for the steering box on my 1955 t-bird, which is a 
very similar but weaker “two tooth” box. My plan is to rebuild the 
three tooth box, since it should last longer and be better able to 
handle the stress of wider-than-stock radial tires.
I got the ‘57 steering box on eBay for $.99! Alas, I spent $40 on 
shipping. Even though the gears are trashed, it was a very good 
deal! Buying a complete rebuilt three tooth box would cost about 
$800. I can have this one rebuilt locally for about $400.
Overall, I feel quite fortunate.

This Restoration & Redemption article Reprinted with Rick Steiner’s permission
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Thunderbird News is the official newsletter 
of the Classic Thunderbird Club of South 
Florida. Our purpose is to inform our 

membership about, club meetings, club 
activities, Classic Car events and articles 
of interest to Ford Thunderbird owners.

Articles may be reproduced with the 
permission of the author.

The views and opinions expressed in 
Thunderbird News are those of the 

named author and do not necessarily 
reflect the opinions of the Editor, The Board 
of Directors of the Classic Thunderbird 
Club of South Florida or those of the 
membership.

Tech Corner reprinted with permission 
from CASCO



My little blue T-Bird   Gary I. Stump 2009

Fifteen Years ago I turned 48 years old and asked myself, when 
am I going to buy one of my favorite cars, which is a 1956 Ford 
Thunderbird. I bought the Sports Car trader located in Jupiter, 
Florida
I called the owner and made an appointment to see the car the 
following day. I drove to Jupiter the next morning and saw the 
T-Bird, it was black outside, with a red and white interior. The 
convertible top was bad and it had no hardtop. The data plate 
on the firewall said it should be Peacock Turquoise Blue. Ford 
only made T-Birds painted in that color for one year, “1956”. The 
owner asked $19,000.00 for the car, I took it for a drive and came 
back to offer him $15,000.00. Then I told him what was wrong 
and what needed to be fixed on the car. We talked for a while and 
by the time I left I had talked him down to 17,000.00. I told him 
I would call him in 3 days. If he sold the car, fine, if not I would 
negotiate further with him. I bought the car from him three days 
later for $16000.00 cash!
I have had the car painted the original Peacock Turquoise Blue, 
had a black and white interior installed. Originally this car would 
have had a turquoise and white interior, bought a Hard Top for it 
and had the engine totally rebuilt. I also had the convertible top 
frame powder-coated and a new black canvas top put on the car. 
If you truly enjoy your classic Thunderbird as I do, all the time, 
effort and cost is well worth it!!!! Enjoy your T-Bird!!! 

2016 Deering Estate with La Ren Originals Studio Girls

2008 Miracle Mile Concours d’ Elegance

2016 AACA Miracle Mile Gary’s 57 and 56 cars
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RECENT CAR SHOWS                                                              Ed Raabe

Last month I attended two car shows in our area, 

The Cooper City Founders Day Show and a gathering at 
Gateway Classics Cars showroom in west Broward near I75 
and Sample Road.

The Cooper City Founders Day show is an annual Event 
held at Brian Piccolo Park with estimated 4,000 people in 
attendance. Besides the AACA Ft Lauderdale Classic car 
show there is an Art Fair, Games, Food and Music from bands 
on 2 sound stages with fireworks in the evening. 

The Ft Lauderdale AACA under the leadership of Jim Wright 
sponsors a great show on the field at Brian Piccolo park.

This year Kay and JD Hall and Mike McNeal showed their 
Thunderbirds. There was a 56 Coral Red car shown, but I 
was unable to locate the owner. I drove my 1959 Edsel to this 
gathering. There was just short of 80 cars, the weather was 
fantastic and we all had a great time.  
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The Gateway Classic Car Ft Lauderdale Showroom here in 
West Broward is one of 11 showrooms nationally.

Offering over 1,600 Classic Cars & Trucks for sale they 
arelocated in St. Louis, Louisville, Chicago, Detroit, 
Indianapolis, Tampa, Orlando, Ft Lauderdale, Nashville and 
Dallas.

Several of our Club members attended this event, including 

Paul Werner, Kay & JD Hall, Bob Ferretti, Robin and Norm 
Gabe (59 Edsel Corsair), Jay Faust with his Corvette and I 
had my 86 Aero Bird. I decided to consign my 86 for sale 
with them, as they offer a very good advertisement package, 
coverage on the Internet and a nice indoor showroom where 
the cars are cared for. Contact them if you are interesting in 
buying or selling a Classic. www.Gatewayclassiccars.com

Red seemed to be the color of the day!
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The CTCI Board of Directors has voted to 
approve the sanctioning of the 2016 International 
Convention in San Diego, California. It will 
be co-hosted by the Earlybirds of Southern 
California and the Classic Thunderbirds of San 
Diego, to be held September 13-18, 2016 at the 
Crowne Plaza Hotel 2270 Hotel Circle North, 
San Diego, CA 92108 Phone 1-800-2- Crowne 
The room rate is $124 per night, promo code 
‘2016 Thunderbird Convention’. The Hotel 
with start taking reservations in October 2015. 
Registration forms will be in the January- 
February 2016 Early Bird. 

Plans for the event include a Polynesian style 
welcome pool party, a tour of the USS Midway, 
including a luncheon at the Bow area, the 
Corvette Challenge at the Corvette Diner, a 
Scenic coastal cruise drive to the San Diego 
Botanical Garden, an Outing to the Viejas 
Casino and Outlet Center, finishing off with the 
Concours d’ Elegance and Awards Banquet.

For further information look for updates at www.
CTCI.org

Or contact Martha Lazdins 949-6611426 
hmlazdins@att.net or Alan Custinger, 760-745-
9345 1940mv8@cox.net 

CTCI NEWS Announcing the 2016 International Convention in San Diego, CA
“FUN, FUN, FUN in THE CALIFORNIA SUN”
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CARD SIZE___	  $150.00(NON MEMBERS)

CARD SIZE___	  $95.00 (MEMBERS ONLY)

ANNUAL RATES
for advertising
in the newsletter

FULL PAGE____	 $675.00
1/2 PAGE______	 $375.00
1/4 PAGE______	 $250.00



JUNE 26th
13014 SW 85th Ave Rd. Miami, FL

13 J U N E  2 0 1 6  V O L U M E  1 8 ,  # 6

JUNE 12th 
9060 West Commercial Blvd.
Sunrise FL

CAR SHOWS
CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  

U P C O M I N G

JUNE 19th
19400 NW 2nd Ave. Miami, FL

JUNE 19th  
Mizner Park Boca Raton, FL

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Benefitcarshows.com

Cruisinsothflorida.com

Flacarshows.com

Southdadecarshow.com 

4 GREAT SOURCES FOR On-Line 
CAR SHOW INFORMATION



Father’s Day Gift Guide
I thought it would be nice to include a list of retailers who offer 
gifts for automobile lovers. This is just for information and The 
Thunderbird News is not sponsored by any of the vendors.

Diecast Scale Models

Diecast Direct Inc.  www.DiecastDirect.com

Collectible Diecast  www.collectablediecast.com

Diecast Models Wholesale
www.Diecastmodelswholesale.com

Autogeek Car Care Products  www.autogeek.net

Gifts Clothing & Collectables www.GenuineHotrod.com

Hats, Shirts, Neon, Car Care

California Car Cover Co.
www.CalCarCover.com
Car Covers, Collectables,
Car Care

Classic Thunderbird Club 
International www.ctci.org
Thunderbird Manuels,
Brochours, Hats, Shirts
and collectibles

Members Only
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CRUISE-INS

	
  

	
  

	
  

CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  
U P C O M I N G
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1955-57

RESTORATION PARTS

GREAT PRICES!
EXPERIENCED PARTS
SPECIALISTS!
HUGE INVENTORY!

Larry’s Thunderbird &Mustang Parts
1180 California Ave #B • Corona, CA 92881

Orders: (800) 854-0393 • Info: (951) 270-3223 • 24-Hour FAX: (951) 270-3224

FIND US ON THE WEB! www.larrystbird.com

SUPPLYING CONCOURS-
QUALITY UPHOLSTERY, 

PARTS AND ACCESSORIES 
OVER 40 YEARS!

(800) 854-0393
GO FOR THE QUALITY

Dedicated to Excellence

�
�

�
CALL TODAY!

Like Us on 
Facebook

FREE 
Parts & 

Accessories 
Catalog!

Thunderbird

Dedicated to Excellence

THUNDERBIRD NEWS_4_Layout 1  3/21/14  4:53 PM  Page 1



2016 AACA NATIONAL/REGION EVENTS 
Check Antique Automobile or www.aaca.org
for more information
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To all members
Remember that this newsletter 
goes to press the 15th of each 
month. Please remember the 
date! 
If you want your article to 
appear, I need it by the 15th!
We welcome any contributions 
that members can make to our 
newsletter! 
This year We want to feature 
stories about YOUR 1955 
Thunderbird 
Do you have any interesting 
photos of your car? Send it to 
me!
Do you have any interesting 
story about your car? Send them 
to me!

Felipe Cos introduced The 
Second Edition of the 
“Thunderpedia of the Classic 
Thunderbird” at the Branson/
Springfield Convention.

It has over 300 questions and 
asnwers, 1,000 photos, and over 
150 pages, all related in how to 
fix our Classic Thunderbirds.

There are no other books similar 
to this.

Price is $35.00Postage is $6.00

For more information contact
Ed Raabe by email at
ed.raabe@gmail.com

SECOND EDITION RELEASED



RADIATORS
We have 3 & 4 row core radiators

available for your Thunderbird!

-HEAVY-DUTY - 4 ROW, STD. CORE WITH
1/2” TUBES ON 9/16” CENTER

-HIGH EFFICIENCY - 4 ROW, HIGH EFFICIENCY
CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 3/8” CENTER

-OPTIMA - 4 ROW, MAXIMUM EFFICIENCY
CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 5/16” CENTER

FRONT DISC BRAKE KIT
Give your T-Bird the stopping power it

deserves!  Everything you see is
included in the kit, from rotors & calipers

to bearings & seals, its’ all there.
With easy to follow instructions, you’ll
be back on the road with a superior

braking system in no time.

2000-DBK 55/57 . . . . . . . . 1075.00

TOP WEATHERSTRIP KITS
We have been told that all of our hardtop

& soft top weatherstrips are 
“The Best Available”.  

We carry both types of hardtop weatherstrips!

HARDTOP KITS
51500-AK 55/Early 56, 7 Pc. Kit . 394.95
51501-BK Late 56/57, 7 Pc. Kit. . 394.95

SOFT TOP KIT
51502-CK 10 Pc. Kit. . . . . . . . . . 394.95

FRONT & REAR BRAKE DRUMS
MADE IN THE USA!

1125 55/57, Front . . . . . . 129.95
1126 55/57, Rear . . . . . . 129.95

COWL MOUNT ANTENNA
We have a high quality reproduction

antenna for your 1955-57 T-Bird!  
This cowl mount antenna has the

“ring”, As Original.  

Our kit includes antenna with plastic
base & rubber pad.

18813-AR 55/57 . . . . . . . kit 59.95

REAR SPRING MAJOR
OVERHAUL KIT
KIT INCLUDES:

✓ 2 - Rear shackle kit
✓ 2 - Front bushing bolt & nut
✓ 2 - Front bushing
✓ 4 - Spring mounting retainer
✓ 4 - Spring mounting insulator
✓ 12 or 16 - Anti-squeaks
✓ 2 - Center bolt & nut

5550-AKR 55 . . . . . . . . . . kit 139.95
5550-BKR 56/57. . . . . . . . kit 129.95

UPPER & LOWER BALL JOINT
KIT

Upper & lower ball joint with original
style washers & seals!

3051-K 55/57, New . . . . . 194.95

WATER
PUMP

New
reproduction
for your 55/57
Thunderbird, with
correct engineering
numbers in the casting!

8501-R 55/57 . . . . . . . . . 124.95

MADE IN

THE

USA!

UPHOLSTERY KIT
Upholstery Kit Includes:  Seat Covers,

Backrest Board, Door Panels, Quarter
Panel Cardboards, Windlace, Garnish Rail

Covers, Arm Rest Covers, Welt Cord
Beading, Vinyl Floor Cover, Dash Cover,

Drop Curtain & Carpet CALL FOR PRICING!

NEW

REPROD
UCTION

S!
EXHAUST MANIFOLD

These are excellent reproductions with 
original engineering numbers in the castings!

The LH Manifold is for Thunderbirds with 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block Engines.
The RH can be used on all 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block Engines with dual exhaust.

9430-EDB RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00
9431-ECJ LH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00

9431-ECJ

9430-EDB

AIR CONDITIONING KIT
This kit includes all necessary parts to

install Air Conditioning on 55/57
Thunderbirds with 12 Volt

electrical systems.  
Our kits use the rotary

type compressor to
eliminate vibration!

GUARANTEED TO KEEP YOU COOL!
R12 & R134 REFRIGERANT IS

AVAILABLE - From $975.00

From $429.95


